
On PE days - the children come in wearing their PE uniform. 
This is the gold t-shirt, royal blue shorts, dark navy or black tracksuit bottoms
and plain trainers. Please ensure that any jewellery is taken off for PE days for
your child’s (and others) safety. All long hair must be tied back in a ponytail. 

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

Reception newsletter - Spring 1
Happy New Year everyone! As we move into the Spring term, we will continue to

develop and build on the skills that the children have learnt so far. In maths,
children will continue to practise subitising, careful counting and number

recognition beyond 5. They will begin to identify when there is more or fewer
when comparing groups of objects. You can help your child at home with this by

using Numbots regularly. In phonics, the children will learn the sounds from
Phase 3 and learn to blend these sounds in words containing Phase 2 sounds.

Children will receive a handout directly linked to what has been taught each week
to help you practise this with them at home. They will also continue to learn to
read the Phase 2 and 3 tricky words in school. If your child is able to read these

words, it might help them if they could learn to spell some of them at home too!
In writing, the children will continue to apply their knowledge of sounds and tricky

words in order to write labels, captions, phrases and simple sentences in lots of
different contexts. This term we will be thinking about how helping others can

make us happy and about the different ways we can help others . The children will
recognise and celebrate thoughtful behaviours among their peers by writing

nominations for weekly kindness awards. Please refer to our spring curriculum
map for details about what will be covered and what the children have to look

forward to. 
Reception staff

PE



Our RE learning for Spring 1 is: -

Curriculum Map - Spring 1
These are the topics that your child will be studying in Spring 1 - 

Christmas
In this unit, the children
will explore the heart-

warming story of
Christmas, focusing on

the humble birth of baby
Jesus in the stable and

the visit from the
shepherds.

We will be studying the following units in our RE lessons: -

People Who Help Us
In this unit the children will be introduced to the

role of the priest as a special person in God’s
Family who helps people. This unit also has a
focus on the church building as an important

place within the parish community. The children
will also learn about a saint being an important

person in God’s Family. In this unit they will also
consider the help that Jesus gave to people

when they needed it.



Homework - spellings / phonics
In Reception the children will learn the sounds from Phase 3 and learn to blend these

sounds in words containing Phase 2 sounds. Children will receive a handout directly linked
to what has been taught each week to help you practise this with them at home. 

They will also continue to learn to read the Phase 2 and 3 tricky words in school. If your
child is able to read these words, it might help them if they could learn to spell some of

them at home too!
In writing, help your child to apply their knowledge of sounds and tricky words in order to

write labels, captions, phrases and simple sentences in lots of different contexts.

We will be holding a writing workshop on January 22nd where we will model how to
support your child with their writing. You will also have the opportunity to work with your

child and speak to their teacher about their learning during the workshop.



Support your child at home with their careful counting of objects and
number recognition beyond 5. Help your child to recognise when there is

more or fewer, when comparing groups of objects. 
You can help your child at home with this by using Numbots regularly. 
We have a Maths workshop for parents on February 28th at 2.30 pm

Homework - maths



Dates for this half term - Reception
Spring theme - 

Spring I Virtues

6th January - all day

22nd January 2025 - 9:00am

24th January 2025- all day

6th February 2025 - 4:00pm

WB 10.2.25

11th February 2025 - all day

12th February 2025 - am 

14th February 2025 - end of day

Dignity of Work

Grateful and Generous

Children return to school at normal time

Early Writing Workshop for Reception parents

Jubilee Launch Day

PTA meeting

Online Safety Week

Safer Internet Day

Reception Mass in Church (with Year 6 buddies) - parents welcome

Break up for half-term break - normal time 


